To Kyiv mayor 
Vitaliy Volodymyrovych Klitchko
Regarding Equality March of 

International LGBTI Forum «KyivPride-2016»
Dear Vitaliy Volodymyrovych!

With all the due respect I appeal to you with a call for support of Equality March in Kyiv and making all the necessary efforts within your authority to ensure the safety of its participants.
Fifth International LGBTI Forum “KyivPride-2016” will take place on 6th-13th of June 2016 in Kyiv under the slogan “For our safety and yours!”. On June 12, a traditional peaceful march in support of ideas of personal and public security, human rights and nondiscrimination, will take place. 
As you already know, the last year’s Equality March, which was held on June 6, 2015, was made possible due to the efforts of the law enforcement and brought together almost 300 participants, including members of parliament, Ambassador of Sweden to Ukraine, as well as representatives of international diplomatic missions.

However, the peaceful demonstration was marred by violent attacks of radical groups at LGBT activists, which resulted in more than 10 demonstrators and 9 police officers having been injured, one of whom was hospitalized in critical condition. About 30 people were arrested, but only 4 were brought to trial. On April 8, 2016 Obolonsky Court convicted them of "hooliganism" and given them a 2-year suspended sentence.

These losses could have been avoided, if city officials and law enforcement authorities were open to cooperation with the Equality March organizers in advance for effective coordination and security planning. Instead, police met with the organizers trying to talk them out of the event, and decided to provide protection only day before the March on June 5. 
On the same day President of Ukraine Petro Poroshenko said in his answer to a journalist’s question: "I do not see any reason to make it [the Equality March] prevented by anyone as it is the constitutional right of every Ukrainian citizen". You also publicly condemned the attack on the March immediately after the incident occurred and promised to take the matter under personal control.

I draw your attention that according to the Article 34 and Article 39 of the Constitution of Ukraine and the European Convention on Human Rights the state must guarantee and protect the right of every citizen for peaceful assembly and freedom of expression, regardless of sexual orientation and gender identity or any other characteristics.
Considering the above, we kindly request you: 
· To express public support for the right of everyone for freedom of expression and freedom of assembly;

· To make everything  possible from your side to ensure the safety of the Equality March;

· To condemn the use of hate speech and any possible incitement to violence or calls to ban the March;

· To start constructive cooperation with the organizers of the March to ensure the safety of participants as soon as possible.
Your sincerely,
____________________________________________________________________________
(Name, Surname)                                                                                     (City)                                            (Signature)
This letter is a call to action and requires no answer.
